
Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room
133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah

September 3, 2013, 8:00 a.m.

PRESENT:

Roger Woodward

Dean Tucker

Susan Smith

Ann Summerhays

Carol Page

Louenda Downs, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Jamie Rasmussen, Chair, excused
WELCOME:
In the absence of the Board Chairman Mr. Woodward welcomed the Board to the meeting.

MINUTES:


Mr. Tucker made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held August 20, 2013.  Commissioner Downs seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

BOARD CHAIR AUTHORIZATION LETTER – SUSTAIN:
The Board Chairman is out of town for the next few weeks.  In the interim, she authorized Roger Woodward, by letter, to act on her behalf, to conduct meetings and to sign any documents that might require the signature of the chair.  Mrs. Smith made a motion to sustain this letter.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
KAYSVILLE CITY LEASE AGREEMENT – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that lease agreement with Kaysville City for the property on which we will build the new Kaysville Branch Library, has been reviewed by our Civil Attorneys, Bill McGuire and Neal Geddes as well as the Kaysville City Attorney.  It is a 50 year lease for $1 per year.  After a brief discussion Mrs. Page made a motion to approve the lease and forward it on to the Commission for their approval.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
VICE-CHAIR/CHAIR ELECT (JULY 2013 – JUNE 2014):

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we will be changing some language related to the Vice-Chair as part of the bylaw revisions, but we can elect a new vice-chair.  Commissioner Downs nominated Carol Page.  No other nominations were made.  Mrs. Page accepted the nomination.  Commissioner Downs made a motion by acclamation that Carol Page become vice-chair/chair elect retroactive to July 2013 through June 2014.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

OCTOBER MEETING – CHANGE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that there were some scheduling conflicts and asked the Board if we could change the October board meeting to October 1, 2013.  At that meeting we will have Open Meeting Law training by Neal Geddes.  The Board gave their approval.
RATIFICATION OF BILLS – JULY 2013:
Commissioner Downs made a motion to ratify the bills paid in July 2013 in the amount of $453,412.19.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Commissioner Downs made a motion to adjourn at 8:13 a.m.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
September 3, 2013




